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Notice of Stated Meeting of Alzafar Shriners
The following Stated Meeting of Alzafar Shriners will be on 	
September 8, 2022 at 7:00 pm in the San Antonio Shrine 
Auditorium, 901 N. Loop 1604 W. San Antonio, Texas 78232.
Dinner is at 6:00 p.m. on a first come first served basis. 
The purpose all stated meetings is to receive and ballot on 
petitions to receive committee reports, to discuss and take 
possible action on matters as might come before it.

YOUR 2022 DUES CARD WILL BE REQUIRED FOR AD-
MITTANCE into any STATED MEETINGS. 
BE SURE TO BRING THESE THREE THINGS:
	 • Your Fez on your head
	 • Your Dues Card in your pocket
	 • The spirit of fun & good fellowship in your heart.

Thomas D. Leverett
Recorder: Thomas D. Leverett

Robert M. Norman, II 
Potentate: Illustrious Sir, Robert M. Norman, II

Illustrious Sir Robert M. Norman, II
Potentate of Alzafar Shriners

Hello Alzafar!! I hope this message finds you all doing 
great. We are starting the month of September, and sum-
mer is now past us. What a hot summer it was too. Last 
month Alzafar had an opportunity to host TSMPA. We 
had a pretty good showing overall, but we missed some of 
our motorized unit members. We also had a membership 
drive where we reached out to area lodges and invited 
masons and their ladies to a Missions Game. I believe we 
had 92 people attend the game. We were able to hand out a 
bunch of petitions, and we collected a few back that night. 
A few EA and FC Masons couldn’t wait to finish their work 
and join our Shrine. This event is precisely what it will take 
to grow our fraternity. Getting outside of the walls of our 
building and getting out into the public so that people see 
us having a great time might ask who we are and what we 
are doing. 

Over the next few months, your Shrine will be very busy 
preparing and hosting some annual and never before 
hosted events. The yearly Hospital Gala is heading “Back 
to Prom” on October 1st. Tickets are now available by 
calling the office and reserving your spot. On October 
15th, we have an outdoor concert with Giovanni and the 
Hired Guns taking over the pavilion. Tickets are available 
now. November 9th is the Alzafar Shrine Charity Golf 
Tournament. The Golf Unit is spearheading this event with 
our OG, but they are looking for help from ALL of Alzafar. 
Please contact them for more information if you or your 
unit would like to be part of this event. The last significant 
event of the year is November 25th and 26th. This is a two-
day event because we are hosting a fully sanctioned BBQ 
cookoff. On the first day, Friday, we light off the fires, and 
on Saturday, all day, we have the cookoff, Market Daze. 
That evening, we have a Kevin Fowler concert the follow-
ing night. All of these events are sure to be a really great 
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time. 

As you can tell, Alzafar is full steam ahead with no slowing 
down in the coming months. We look forward to visiting 
with you all at a meeting or event soon. Like always, if you 
have a suggestion or something we can do better, don’t 
hesitate to let us know. I can’t thank you enough for en-
trusting me to lead you all this year. I thank you all!!

Robert M. Norman II
Potentate Alzafar Shriners 2022

Lady Tiffany Norman
First Lady of Alzafar Shriners

First Lady’s Feature
“One of the things I learned the hard way was that it 
doesn’t pay to get discouraged. Keeping busy and making 
optimism a way of life can restore your faith in yourself.” – 
Lucille Ball
	 How is it already September? For those that keep 
up with the Normans on Facebook, you’ll see that we 
had a VERY busy summer – traveling, exercising, getting 
back into the groove of school (both kids and myself), 
and dividing and conquering the many Shrine events. It’s 
no surprise that the month has flown by. Like the fellas 
say – there’s still much to be done. I’m readily prepared to 
continue on this journey with Robert and see the many 
ladders of success that Alzafar climbs. 
	 Ladies Rita, Mandy, and I are currently working on 
creating an event for ALL Alzafar ladies. Whether you’re 
Nile, LOS, a wife/lady of a Shriner, or a widow – we are 
going to encourage you to take part in our event. We were 
hoping to secure a date in September, but the month of 
August slid by us in the blink of an eye. Please keep your 
eyes peeled for correspondence, be it through the Achbar 
or Webfez, physical mail, or communication that comes 
from the temple. I’m certain you’re going to want to take 
part.
	 This is likely to be the shortest article you’ll read 

from me. You’re welcome. :] I cannot wait to talk to you 
and see you all soon! As always, please do not hesitate to 
reach out with any questions, comments, concerns, or 
ideas! 
Love,
Your First Lady

Noble Richard A. “Rick” Reyes, III
Chief Rabban of Alzafar Shriners

Alzafar,
I can’t believe it’s already August. With the year halfway 
behind us, it is incredible to think that we still have so 
much more in front of us. As your Chief Rabban, I’ve 
tasked myself with many events this year. Each of them 
has a specific reason, and all of them with Alzafar’s future 
in mind. Most recently, we had our 2nd ever Cigars with 
friends. It was well attended, with 25 folks in attendance. 
Of the 25, we had 3 non-masons considering a petition, 2 
Masons interested in our fraternity, 1 Shriner who came 
back after a long hiatus, and one Fellowcraft. Not to men-
tion a whole gaggle of Shriners. Thanks to everyone who 
helped make the event a smashing success. 

Next is the first-ever Laredo Shrine Club Car Show at Pla-
Mor entertainment center in Laredo, Texas. The event will 
be on Saturday, September 10th, from 8am to 2pm. This is 
a new event for our Brother Nobles of the Laredo Shrine 
Club. We’re implementing some of the successful strategies 
we’ve used here at home and adding our own little South 
Texas flare. The event is open to everyone. I’m sure our 
family down south would appreciate seeing your smiling 
faces as the support yall always offer. 

Lastly and most importantly, our upcoming BBQ, Shop-
ping, and concert event will take place the weekend of 
November 25th and 26th. The BBQ event will be all Friday, 
with the judging midday on Satur- Continued on page 4



Page:  4

day. The vendors will be available on Friday morning and 
continue through Saturday afternoon. The concert will 
headline Kevin Fowler on Saturday night. The opening act 
is Rutherford, the band BrotherZ with again, Kevin Fowler 
taking the stage after their set. Our very own Eric DeWalt 
is our title sponsor so make sure you give him a big hand-
shake and a thank you for the support he has shown this 
event.

ALZAFAR, we need your help with this event. This is the 
single most significant undertaking our Shrine has taken 
on in years. We have done so much to make this a success, 
but we have much more to accomplish. The tickets for the 
event are being printed as I type this and will be headed to 
your mailbox soon. The advertisement has already started 
and will kick into full gear come October 1st. Vendor con-
tracts have been approved, and we already have vendors 
paying their entry. 

You don’t want to miss this event. As discussed in previ-
ous publications and in every stated meeting, this is our 
replacement for the circus. It is imperative that we find 
success as our Shrine’s future is dependent upon it. If you’d 
like a sponsorship form to pass out to friends or business-
es, please reach out to me or call the office, and we will get 
you one. If you want to participate in any way, please come 
to our planning meetings. Lastly, if you want to be a part of 
Alzafar’s success, please support it in any way you can. 

Until next time,
Rick Reyes III
Chief Rabban

Noble Mike Long
High Priest & Prophet of Alzafar Shriners

Alzafar,

This year I went a little bit different for our membership 
drive. We did some other events, on Cigar Night and at a 
San Antonio Mission’s baseball game. We signed up 3 new 
Shriners at the Cigar Night and had 4 people interested in 
becoming a Mason. We hosted the other event at Nelson 
Wolfe Stadium on the Fiesta Deck. We had 100 people sign 
up for this event and couldn’t be more pleased. 3 men were 
wanted to become Masons and 10 potential new Shriners 
with a couple Masons still on the sidelines. This year isn’t 
over for our membership drive. I’m asking all Masons and 
Shriners to make a final push for December. Go to your 
lodges and other appendant bodies and recruit. We have 
a couple more months till year’s end and bring in a new 
Shriner for ZERO dues and ZERO initiation fees through 
the rest of the year. The only cost for the new noble will be 
his FEZ. 

We have had to change things a bit for our Ceremonial. 
This year was the first with no hot/cold sands. I brought 
in the Scottish Rite for the Arch Degree. I want to thank 
John Dunn and his team for the help in bringing in these 
new nobles to Alzafar. I want to thank the degree team for 
putting on another extraordinary degree. The ladies for 
their support, and the Oriental 
Band & Bugle Corp for their time 
bringing in these nobles. I want to 
thank my team for your support. 
Lastly, thanks to all who helped 
set up and break down the day. 

We have our first concert on Oc-
tober 15th in the pavilion; doors 

Continued from Page 3
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open at 6pm. I’m asking all who enjoy music outdoors 
please purchase your tables or chairs. This is a fraternal 
fundraiser funding this year’s expenses for this year’s 
budget. Please extend the offer to your friends, family, and 
colleagues. There will be food and drinks for purchase at 
the event. If your club or unit wants to make money, please 
contact Dyanna Cardenas for booths. She is the head of 
this. If you want to help Alzafar with this event, please 
contact me at 210-387-0025 or mikelong.alzafar@gmail.
com.

Lastly November 6th, we have the Memorial Service for 
our Nobles, including those who have lost their Lady. Yes, 
this year, we will honor all lost to the Black Camel. Earlier 
in the year, I asked if you know of someone with who we 
lost to contact Maria in our office. Please give her those 
names with a contact number or an email address, so we 
can reach out to our extended family for our Memorial 
Service. If you haven’t done so, please get them in by No-
vember 4th. 

Fraternally Yours,
Michael Long

Noble Steve White
Oriental Guide of Alzafar Shriners

Hello Nobles

This year is flying by with so much happening in the next 
couple of months. We had another great turn out at Mor-
gan’s Wonderland in July. It is very satisfying to give back 
to the community and represent Alzafar Shrine. Everyone 
is welcome to help only 2 hours of your time. We meet at 
7:45am in the main parking lot. I am excited to be involved 
in the golf tournament November 9th at Canyon Springs 
Golf Course. Enjoy the day with golf, raffles, silent auction, 
and ball drop. All net proceeds go to the Alzafar Transpor-

tation Fund to help transport children from all over the 
world.

Membership into our great fraternity is growing but we 
need your help. Talk to any Mason and spark their interest 
and tell them how impressive it is to be Shriner. 

TSMP is behind us now and what a great showing our 
units did representing us. Congratulation to all who par-
ticipated show casing your Shrine here in San Antonio.
Watch for all advertisements for new events coming your 
way. Keep the Halloween party on your radar it will take 
place October 30 at the pavilion. We will have a haunted 
house, food, candy, and trunk or treat for all children. 
Please bring all your friends and children for another out-
standing event. We need your help at this event. We will 
start at 2:00pm and go till 5:00pm for a scary good time.
Concerts, Golf, Ceremonial, Gala, and many other events 
that all nobles can participate in. Some successful events 
recently taken place was the Cigar Social. Mission Base-
ball, Morgan’s Wonderland, TSMPA big thank you to all 
who came and supported these events.

The future looking forward looks great, but we must work 
as team. If you have an idea, put it in writing and present 
it to your Divan, we are always looking to improve the 
fraternity. Until next month thank you for all you do and 
looking forward to seeing everyone soon.
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Noble David Olivares
Treasurer of Alzafar Shriners

Here we go. We are already in September. This month we 
can look forward to Labor Day on September 5 and Sep-
tember 22, the First day of Autumn or Fall. We can now 
go outside and enjoy the chilling 80-to-90-degree weather! 
Time for the Season to change along with the colors of the 
trees.

I hope everyone is getting ready for the events coming up 
soon. If you have not already done so, please mark your 
calendars for a few of next month’s events. October 1 is our 
Annual Hospital Gala. Net proceeds go to our Hospital 
Transportation. Then on October 15, we will have Giovan-
ni and the Hired Guns at the Alzafar Pavilion. This group 
is sure to draw a crowd, so get your tickets early.

The finances are still doing good concerning the market. 
We have been blessed by performing better than the mar-
ket, which we pray will keep getting better for us.

We are doing well in the office as we continue to improve 
our operations for our Shrine. Gozde, our office manager, 
is doing a great job, as are all the ladies in the office. Maria 
and Lisa continue to keep things running well, and of 
course, Joy has been booking our venue! They are all work-
ing hard as we try to finish up our yearly audit. 

Speaking of “OUR” 
venue. Have you no-
ticed all the improve-
ments happening at 
our Shrine? The new 
carpets, flooring, and 
the painting that was 
done are all looking 

great. The outside has been better kept since purchasing 
the mower and bringing that in-house. These are all im-
provements that each of you voted on to improve “OUR” 
building. What an excellent year for Alzafar! We keep 
our building up, and the rentals increase. We have seen a 
significant increase in that revenue, and we will continue 
to keep that going.

As a reminder, we invite you to join us for our Finance and 
Divan meetings. Especially if you are considering running 
for a position on the Board or Finance Committee. Also, 
do not forget our regular stated meeting on September 8. 

Until Next Month!

Sincerely and Fraternally, 
David A. Olivares
Alzafar Treasurer
teasurer@alzafar.org

Recorders Corner:
Noble Tee-Bone Tommy Leverett

Recorder to the Stars
Alzafar Office Update:  We have a wonderful new Book-
keeper / Office Manager in our Office. Gozde De La Rosa 
is, in my opinion, a perfect fit for our Fraternity. With 
the addition of “G,” more of my time will be spent on the 
Fraternity and less on running the Office. That said, I now 
have more time to be proactive rather than reactive in my 
role as Recorder. If you know of a Noble or their family 
member that is sick, recovering, or in the hospital, please 
call me on the cell phone at 210-617-8977. I always said 
my next motorcycle would be named “Visitation” so our 
staff could tell people I was out on visitation.

Rentals of the building:  Our number for 2022 is over 
704,000, and for 2023 we already have over $540,000. 
Don’t forget if you are planning a Unit/ Continued on Page 14
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Contact Past Potentate Rick Reyes
igstrategies@msn.com
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NOTICE

My fellow Nobles,
At the August 11th Stated Meeting, a written Resolution to Amend the Bylaws was 
presented in accordance with Article XIII Section 1 of our current Bylaws.
Pursuant to the aforementioned Section of the Bylaws, we are including this NO-
TICE to each member that a VOTE will be held at the September 8th Stated Meet-
ing to adopt the proposed changes.

Pursuant the Bylaws, this NOTICE must contain the text or substance of the pro-
posed changes. As there are many changes being proposed, this notice will include 
a summary of them, and you are hereby NOTIFIED that a full copy of the Resolu-
tion and Proposed Changes may be obtained in the Alzafar Office or by emailing 
Michael Ethridge at me@michaelgethridge.com.

Proposed changes include:
• Correcting non-substantive spelling, grammatical, and typographic errors
• Removing the word “Temple” from the Bylaws
• Authorizing the Alzafar Treasurer to wear his title on his Fez and clarifying other 
Fez adornment rules
• Removing specific dollar amounts from the Bylaws for dues and initiation fees 
and allowing for automatic dues increases when Imperial increases the per capita
• Updating the process for dues card dissemination and updates
• Allowing the Divan to assign the Recorder’s non-fraternal duties to a hired busi-
nessmanager
• Aligning our Stated Meeting requirements with that of Imperial Bylaws
• Updating the names of the Hospitals
• Enabling the Recorder to send out certain email notifications, with restrictions

The full text of the Resolution is included herewith.

Again, these proposed changes were presented at the August 11th Stated Meeting, 
discussion was had among the Nobility, questions were answered, and the Reso-
lution was laid upon the table to be adopted at the September 8th Stated Meeting. 
If you would like to review the Minutes of the August 11th Stated Meeting, please 
contact the Recorder.
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A Resolution
To Amend the Bylaws of Alzafar Shriners

Whereas the currently adopted Bylaws contain numerous non-substantive spelling, grammatical, and typographic errors 
that require correction;

Whereas the Imperial Council has recommended that references to the word “Temple” be removed and replaced with 
something reflecting modern vernacular;

Whereas the Divan of Alzafar Shriners wishes to formally allow the Treasurer the right to wear his title on his Fez and 
clarify other appropriate Fez adornments;

Whereas the recommendation of the Imperial Council is to remove references to specific dollar amounts for initiation 
fees and annual dues, allowing for easier adjustment without an entire amendment to the Bylaws;

Whereas the Imperial Council has updated the process by which annual dues cards are disseminated and now offers 
updated stickers for each year as well as a digital version of the dues card;

Whereas the Divan of Alzafar Shriners proposes changes to the Duties of the Recorder to increase office efficiency, pro-
ductivity, and organization.

Whereas the Divan of Alzafar Shriners wishes to align the number of required Stated Meetings with Imperial Bylaws, 
reducing the meeting burden on the Nobility.

Whereas the Hospital system no longer uses the name “Shriners Hospitals for Crippled Children” and has added the 
term “Shriners Children’s;”

Whereas the Divan of Alzafar Shriners wishes to enable electronic communication for specific notices and announce-
ments; and

Whereas Article XIII Section 1 of the Alzafar Shriners Bylaws require Amendments to be presented in writing in the 
form of a Resolution at a Stated Meeting, laid over to the next Stated Meeting or to a Special Meeting called for action 
thereon, a notice of said meeting sent to every member of the Temple at least seven (7) days before such meeting reciting 
the text or substance of the proposed Amendments, then adopted by a 2/3 affirmative vote of the membership present 
and voting

Now, therefore, be it Resolved that the Nobility of Alzafar Shriners:

1.	 Approves and adopts the attached proposed amendments to the Bylaws of the Alzafar Shriners; and

2.	 Orders and Directs the Recorder to report this Resolution with the newly adopted Bylaws to the Imperial Re-
corder together with accompanying documents as required by Shrine Law

Moved:								        Seconder: 	

																	               
						      For:             	       Against:			    		
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Club Christmas Party, all Fridays and Saturdays are taken 
by paying renters.

Operations & Recovery: On June 20th, I underwent my 
Gastric Bypass Surgery. Four days in the hospital after 
problems with my lungs and then off to the house to 
recover. I ended up back in the hospital the day of the July 
Stated Meeting with my Kidney function down below 17 
%. I spent four more days in the hospital. I was finally re-
leased to go home the evening before I needed to complete 
Alzafar’s payroll. I describe my recovery as “Two steps 
forward and One step back.

The Yellow Banana(Alzafar’s Yellow Food Truck) is still 
for sale. It was a Great Idea, but no one wanted to keep the 
food truck in compliance with the city of San Antonio. If 
you know of someone in the market for a beautiful food 
truck, please call the Office.

Living Room Furniture needed. Suppose you or your Lady 
is in the market for new furniture. In that case, we are 
looking for a couch and a couple of nice chairs to put in 
the Lodge Library located on the Alzafar campus.
Come out to the next Shrine Event or Parade and catch the 
Spirit.  Alzafar Rocks!

Continued from Page 6

Greetings from the Alzafar Desert Knights!
 Wow…the competition was tough this year at the 2022 
T.S.M.P.A. obstacle course.  The Moslah Shriners were here 
to compete and did a great job in all categories; however, 
the Desert Knights were able to take first place in class IX.  
Congratulations to Noble Chris Celis with the quickest 
time and also Chris had best time in the motorcycle com-
petition using a competitor’s bike.  Thanks to our damsels 
for their support and providing snacks and water to keep 
us hydrated during the competition.  Later that evening at 
Andretti Indoor Karting, we enjoyed a nice meal, wit-
nessed T.S.M.P.A. officer installations and obstacle awards 
were distributed.  Fun was then had by all bowling, racing 
karts and playing a variety of arcade games.  Just a remind-
er to all, the Desert Knights meet every 3rd Wednesday of 
the month in the Director’s Room.  We always welcome 
new members.  Stay well and hope to see y’all soon.
 Jerry Granato

Provost Guard is preparing to participate in competition 
September 23 & 24, 2022 at the TSPGA Fall Invitational 
Shoot, hosted by Al Amin Provost Guard in Corpus Chris-
ti, Texas.  PG will have 10 members competing and expect 
to bring home some Trophies. Previously, at the July 2-7 
competition, John Pendleton brought home a 1st place 
trophy !  

 All Nobles are invited to come by and check out all the 
fun. We meet the first Wednesday of the month, social 
hour at 6:00pm, great meal at 6:30pm, meeting at 7:00 pm. 
and all Ladies are welcome.

PG is holding a unit fundraising activity raffle with the op-
portunity to win either of two excellent pistols. Ticket do-
nations are $10 each. Drawing to be September 2022. Ask 
a PG member for tickets to win either a Ruger Mk 1 .22 LR 
or 9mm Luger (Chrome). Both are excellent equipment.
Andrew Libby,
Secretary/Treasurer

ALZAFAR SHRINE SENIORS
By: Daniel Coburn, Secretary, 8/04/22
The monthly meeting of the Alzafar Senior’s was held in 
the Roustabouts room on August 4th, with 15 members 
and guests attending. A delicious Italian Sub lunch was 
provided by Ralph McLeod with homemade dessert pro-
vided by Anne Marie Mudd.

Our speaker for the month was Corrina Hernandez, Care 
Specialist with the Area Agencies on Aging. Corrina spoke 
about the various areas of support that the Alamo Area 
Council of Governments coordinates and provides to 
Masonic Widows in need. Some of the areas of support are 
Care Coordination, Income Support, Health Maintenance, 
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Minor repairs of dwellings, Light Housekeeping, Emergen-
cy Response Services, and Transportation Assistance for 
doctors’ visits, pharmacy, and grocery shopping. 

The Shrine Seniors Club meets at noon on the first Thurs-
day of every month in the Shrine Roustabouts Room. All 
senior Shrine Members and their Ladies are welcome to 
join us for lunch, dessert, and stimulating conversation. 
Shriners younger than 60 can become honorary members 
and those 100 or older eat for free. Our next meeting is 
scheduled for September 1st, in the Roustabouts room. 
Please RSVP to join us so that we have enough food. Until 
then we wish everyone safe travels.
For more information, or to RSVP, contact Seniors Sec-
retary Daniel Coburn at 830-832-5513 or at dycoburn@
gmail.com. 

Where did it go? Here we are in September and the sum-
mer is behind us. Hopefully your summer was good for 
you. Now we are headed into the last quarter of this year 
and the schedule ahead will be getting busy for the Motor 
Club as well as a lot of other Clubs and Units.

We will be at the Kendall County Fair Parade on Septem-
ber 3. The fall parade season kickoff event. It will be the 
closing weekend at Camp Alzafar so we are looking for-
ward to seeing all you Nobles at one or both events!

Speaking of events. We have several coming up that we 
want to invite y’all to. Starting on September 2 is our first 
Drive In car showoff at the Shrine. It starts at 5:00 pm until 
9:00 pm. We are going to do 3 of these on the first Friday 
of September, October and November. Pull on in and 
check it out.

As has been mentioned a time or two previously, it’s our 
60th year as a Club. On September 20 we will be having 
an anniversary dinner at Chama Gaucha Brazilian Steak-
house. We would thoroughly enjoy it if you would come 
join us. This is quite a milestone and we would be excited 
to share this evening with you and your lady. Many of you 
have helped us over the years and having you come out 
would be an honor.

I know I said I would feature another Club member in 
this edition of the Achbar, but I have fallen behind in this 
effort. I am in the midst of the next Noble’s history, I just 
didn’t get enough to put out there yet.

The Motor Club’s annual Fall Car Show is scheduled for 
October 16 from 12:00 pm to 5:00 pm. It will be the first 
time we have done one on a Sunday and in the afternoon. 
We are looking forward to it and it should bring in some 
really nice vehicles to look at and admire. Come on by and 
end your weekend remembering your past looking at the 
different cars all shined up.

We also welcome ANYONE who has an interest in motors, 
wheels, and the smell of dinosaur decay in the air. Okay, 
even the electric vehicles are included. Two, three or four 
wheels or more are welcomed. If you have a Pinto station 
wagon or a Yugo, bring it. We meet on the 3rd Tuesday of 
the month and the door is also open.

Steven Fisk, Secretary

Greetings from your Princes of potable of potations. 
In the secret to making great beer there are 4 main ingre-
dients:

Water- it has a huge impact on beer, as the largest com-
ponent, it adds flavor directly to the product through it 
varied chemical make-up. Thus, the same beer brewed 
in different locations can be totally different in taste and 
quality. Breweries have a recipe for their water to insure 
their taste and sapidity.
Hops- they are used primarily as a bittering, flavoring, and 
stability agent in beer, to which, in addition to bitterness, 
they impart floral, fruity, or citrus flavors and aromas. 
Hops are also used in brewing for their antibacterial effect 
over less desirable microorganisms and for purported ben-
efits including balancing the sweetness of the malt 
Malt-is a germinated seed used to produce starch and fla-
vors to a beer in its fermentation stage. The malting pro-
cess requires you to soak, sprout and dry the wheat, oat, 
barley, rye, and other cereals accordingly. In the end, you 
acquire malty grains that produce a sugary and bread-like 
character in a brew.
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Yeast-works hard but really enjoys itself. This little, sin-
gle-cell organism, one of the simplest forms of plant life, 
is responsible for carrying out the fermentation process in 
beer making, thereby providing one of life’s simplest forms 
of pleasure (and its production of carbon dioxide is what 
causes bread dough to rise). Many brewers consider their 
yeast to be their most secret ingredient.

•	 Our August meeting will be at Big Hops on Bitters. 
Hope to see all y’all there.
•	 Our September meeting will be at Roadmap Brew-
ing. Rumor has it we will get a backstage tour by a friend 
of mine who is a brewer there. I have no doubt it will be 
fun and informative.
•	 Our October meeting is tentatively scheduled for 
my house (with pool, bring fam, and suits). Will keep you 
posted as our frantic life progresses into the Fall.
•	 August 20th is the Full Ceremonial, starting at 4pm 
at the Shrine. Brews Brothers will have two tables with 
beer on tap and convivial communications with our new 
Nobles. We look forward to having a great time with our 
new Nobles and providing an even greater libation. Please 
be there, if possible, even if just to hang with the crew.
•	 August 27th is the second anniversary of Second 
Pitch Brewery. This is a fundraiser for the Shrine and a lot 
of fun, starting at 11am.

We invite all of you to come to one of our social gather-
ings, be they a meeting, brew day and or one of our out-
ings. We the Alzafar Brews Brothers await your arrival 
with a glass in hand.

“24 hours in a day, 24 beers in a case. Coincidence?”
Craft Brewer
PP Link T Elmendorf

ALZAFAR SHOTGUN UNIT
AKA SMOKIN’ CLAYS

By Dave Jackson

The Alzafar Shrine Shotgun Unit, also known as the 
“Smokin’ Clays” remains busy, meeting, eating, and shoot-
ing!  Our September stated meeting will be September 
12th, eat around 6:15 pm and the meeting starts at 7:00pm.  
The September Fun Shoot will be at Bexar County Shoot-
ing Range at 0900. We will be shooting 5-stand.  We have 

an excellent opportunity to garner “OPM” (Other People’s 
Money!) Sep 28 to 30 at the National Shooting complex 
during the National Skeet Championship. We will have a 
sign-up sheet for folks to sit at the table, come out and sell 
those raffle tickets!
Looking forward to October, we also have quite a full 
schedule.  We will enter a team for the Oct 8 Chili Cook-
off at Camp Alzafar; we have quite a history of taking the 
People’s Choice award, so come help us cook up some 
award winning chili!  Oct 10 is Shotgun Unit meeting, 
dinner starts at 6:15, meeting begins at 7:00ish.  Anoth-
er opportunity for OPM, Oct 19 to 22 we will sell raffle 
tickets at National Shooting complex during the National 
Sporting Clay Championship. Oct 29 Fun Shoot, location 
TDB
If you’re looking for a new shotgun, find one of our unit 
members to get your chance at a brand new Beretta 686 
Silver Pigeon 1 Sporting 12 Gauge Shotgun.  It is a 32 inch 
over-under shotgun, with an oil-finished stock with a 
beautiful and crisp checkering pattern, and the Schnabel 
fore-end adds to the classic flavor of this over-under.  Tick-
ets are only $10 each with a limited number being sold.  
Don’t miss out on this beautiful and functional weapon.
As always, if you’re interested in shooting with us, either 
just for fun or even competing with us, give us a holler.  
We’d love to see you out on the range.   Our stated meet-
ings are held on the second Monday of the month at 7:00 
p.m. in the Roustabout Room, ladies are always welcome.  
And come early as our Honorary Third Vice and Chief 
Chef, Noble David Hadley, always serves a fine dinner 
around 6:15.
Until next month keep your powder dry and remember as 
long as there is lead in the air, there is hope!

Editorial
By Past Potentate Rick Reyes
	 It is interesting to have our units provide ad-
vertising art for their fundraisers and notes to tell us 
what is happening within their ranks. It’s exciting with 
so many new and prospective members showing up at 
events created and focused on growth. Can you feel it? 
I can, and although I can no longer attend the meet-
ings of Alzafar, I see significant improvements. 
	 Our Chief Rabban and High Priest have two 
events that seek to fuel economic growth. We need to 
grow these ideas until they reach the economic propor-
tions of the Shrine Circus of old. I congratulate every 
Shriner who tries to make a Continued on Page 23
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Greetings, Fellow Nobles- 

We have reached beyond the halfway point of our 150th year and 100th Anniversary of our Shriners Hospitals philan-
thropy. We have also reached the annual Ceremonial inducting of the future of our Nobility. I say the future is now!

My fellow Noble Brothers, 35 years ago - Shriners just like yourselves, and you Nobles 
who have been Shriners for that long, gave me hope… gave me HOPE for reaching 
NOW! Right NOW, we have the best opportunity to affect the next generation of Shri-
ners! Right NOW, we have the greatest energy to enliven the Fraternity! Right NOW, 
we have the power to instill hope in the children receiving care within our hospitals 
and the power to grow our Fraternity! 

Come back to the Fraternity! Make your 
presence known once again! If you are read-
ing this and haven’t been to an Alzafar Shrine 
function, whether the Stated Meetings, the 
many fundraising activities each of the units 
showcase… it’s time! Alzafar Shriners are the 
light of Texas Shriners, and I believe the light 
of Shriners International! We are that light 
because of all of you!

I would be remiss if I didn’t speak up on the unit dear to my heart - the Hos-
pital Corps! The Hospital Corps is our philanthropy’s “tip of the spear”! The 
funds you raise for transporting go toward the business we conduct in taking 
patients to our hospital and clinics. We at Alzafar do more for the philanthropy 
than any other Shrine Center in Texas! NOW is the time for you to join that 

speartip! Our “We Care Caravan” needs your talents, energy, volunteerism, and Brotherhood to carry on the excellent 
work that started 100 years ago. The work that includes me in 1.5 MILLION children that have received our care! The 
Hospital Corps needs you, but not just for driving. Like many units within all of Shriners, we are changing. We still 
transport our patients, that remains the same, and our transporting missions are picking up. We are also finding new 
ways of telling our story and sharing our Fun and Fellowship in our communi-
ty. We need you NOW!

Nobles like you gave me the hope to reach now, and now I thrive in my own 
life. Now I give back to the same Fraternity and Philanthropy that showed me 
the light. Come back to the Fraternity… join me and us in the Hospital Corps! 
Bring your personal light along that Masonic journey to be a part of the great-
est Fraternity that ever existed!

We need you NOW!
“No man stands so tall as when he stoops to help a child.”
Your humble servant and Noble Brother,
Patrick “Kickstand” Scoles
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	 Orvon Eugene Autry 
was born on Septem-
ber 29, 1907, not far 
from Tioga, Texas. 
He was the grandson 
of a minister. In the 
early 1920’s, while in 
his teens, the family 
moved to Ravia, Okla-
homa. When not on 
school, Gene took to 
playing his guitar and 
herding cattle on his 
father’s ranch.
	 To earn a little extra 
cash for the fami-
ly, Gene became a 

part-time telegrapher. Between transmissions he played 
his guitar and sang Western songs. One afternoon another 
Oklahoman – none other than Will Rogers – came into the 
telegraph office and heard Gene’s voice and guitar playing. 
Rogers was impressed. He encouraged Gene to start play-
ing professionally. Gene took Bro. Rogers’ advice.
His singing and radio career started after leaving high 
school in 1925. Hid first real break came when he starred 
as “Oklahoma’s Yodeling Cowboy” on KVOO radio in Tul-
sa. That led to a record contract with Columbia Records. 
Gene became interested in Masonry and around this time 
joined Catoosa Lodge No. 185 in Oklahoma. Soon after he 
was picked up ny WLS in Chicago and the National Barn 
Dance program. In 1930 and 1931, he visited New York to 
record what was called “hillbilly music.”
	 Gene’s first major hit, That Silver Haired Daddy 
of Mine, was recorded in 1932 with Jimmie Long. This 
collaboration led to one hit after another. Gene recorded 
over 640 songs and had either written or co-written more 
than 300 of them. Some of his more popular songs in-
clude Santa Clause is Coming to Town, Here Comes Santa 
Clause, Frosty the Snowman, and his all-time biggest hit 
Rudolph the Red-Nosed Reindeer. By the end of his career 
Gene had sold over 100 million records, receiving the first 
ever gold record, followed by eleven more gold and plat-
inum records. He was voted into the Country Music and 
Nashville Songwriters halls of fame, in 1969 and 1970, re-
spectively. His success led his founding Challenge Records, 

which produced many hits.
In the 1930’s and 1940’s Gene expanded his career in to 
the movies until after WWII. He continued with radio 
with the CBS radio show Gene Autry’s Melody Ranch. The 
show was so popular that after a short retirement, he re-
turned the movies. Even his horse Champion had his own 
show, The Adventures of Champion. 
In the 1950’s, the introduction of comic stimulated interest 
in reading. They included what Gene called the Cowboy 
Code and here one can see the influence of Masonry. 1. 
Never shoot first, hit a smaller man, or take an unfair ad-
vantage.; 2. Never go back on his word, or a trust confided 
in him.; 3. Always tell the truth.; 4. Be gentle with chil-
dren, the elderly, and animals.; 5. Not advocate or possess 
racially or religiously intolerant ideas.; 6. Help people in 
distress.; 7. Be a good worker.; 8. Keep himself clean in 
thought, speech, and action.’ 9. Respect women, parents, 
and his nation’s laws.; 10. Be a patriot.
By the time he retired from show business he had achieved 
something which wilk never be matched: Gene Autry was 
awarded five Hollywood Walk of Fame stars for: 1. Radio; 
2. Stage; 3. Screen; 4. Records; and 5. TV.
One might think that was enough, but not Bro. Autry. He 
invested his earnings in. real estate, radio stations, and TV. 
He purchased the right to Republic Pictures and all of his 
old films thereby insuring a continued stream of income 
from reruns.
In 1960, Major League Baseball had plans for an expan-
sion team in Los Angles. Autry approached MLB with an 
interest in radio and TV rights to the new team. They were 
so impressed with his acumen they refused him the rights 
unless he became the team’s owner! He entered his final 
career as a baseball team owner and promoter, wearing the 
team jersey number 26. The team was initially called the 
LA Angels, which was changed to the California Angels 
and then to the Anaheim Angels before returning to the 
original name in 2005. 
When the Angels finally won the World Series in 2002, the 
old Gene Autry theme song. Back in the Saddle Again was 
played over the stadium’s speakers as fireworks exploded.

From Knight Templar Magazine, Volume LXVIII

Thanks to PP Reese L. Harrison who pointed out that Jim-
mie Rogers was Raised in Blue Bonnet Lodge, here in San 
Antonio, prior to his joining the Lodge in Mississippi.

Orvon Eugene Autry (1907-1998)
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Greetings Alzafar! 

	 My wife and I have re-
turned from the Scottish moth-
erland! There were beautiful 
mountains, green landscapes as 
far as the eye can see, 70 degree 
weather in the middle of sum-
mer & fine Scottish hospitality 
at every turn. We tried to bring 
back their wonderful weather but 
it just wouldn’t fit in our suitcase! 
 	 While in Inverness, we were able to visit local 

shops, tour multiple castles 
& gardens, visit several 
distilleries, say Moo to 
the Coo (which is slang 
for “Hi!” to the Highland 
Cattle who are local ce-
lebrities), drive on the 
left side of the road, and 
paid respects at Culloden 
Moore. We even tried to 

visit Nessie at Loch Ness, but she was shy! We’ll just have 
to try and catch a glimpse of her next time!
	 Although the trip was amazing, it is good to be 
back to fellowship with our Alzafar family. Please feel free 
join the Highlanders on Wednesdays in Room 9 at 6:30pm 
for bag pipe practice 
and an option dram 
of whisky. We will be 
having our quarterly 
meeting on September 
7th. In addition, the 
Highlanders are invited 
to attend Guadalupe 
Lodge on 9/8/2022 in 
Seguin. 

Fraternally, 
Bobby Packer
Alzafar Highlander Chief 2022

Ladies Oriental Shrine of North America
Lady Jeanetta Davis, High Priestess

	 I am hoping everyone is enjoying this very hot 
summer and all is well with everyone and in good health.   
Our next fund raiser will be Sept 10 at 3 pm at Alamo 
Heights “Paint with a Twist” location 1248 Austin Hwy 
Ste # 217. Please RSVP to Lisa Pharis at 210-334-5207 by 
phone or text as well as ticket information. The cost will 
be $29.00 which includes all the supplies needed and adult 
fruit of the vine and cheese will also be supplied.  Face-
book link  https://www.facebook.com/pwatalamoheight-
sTX  or web link http://www.paintingwithatwist.com/
studio/san-antonio-alamo-heights/.  Hope to see everyone 
there.
	 Join us at the Giovanni and the Hired Guns Con-
cert on Oct, 15th at 6 pm. Come by our booth and pur-
chase a sausage on a stick.
	 Other upcoming fundraisers are Casino Night also 
known as Puttin on the Glitz and Bunco Party with dates 
and times to be provide in later articles.
	 Altrui Court will be the host of the Mid-State Unit 

positive change. Before we let another out-side vendor 
take our goodwill and good name to sell it to the lowest 
bidder, let’s push these new ideas wherein we control 
the narrative and the purse strings. Let yourself be 
changed by noble goodwill and positive vibes. Churchill 
was right when he said, “People who don’t change their 
mind, don’t change anything!”
	 Alzafar is about community and personal ser-
vice. Membership is complex, and with the self-less 
help of others on the Divan, I can see a bright future 
for Alzafar. Our High Priest, Mike Long, deserves much 
praise for undertaking the most challenging effort in 
Alzafar. Our Ori-ental Guide Steve White and his friends 
are helping out another non-profit with a stellar rep-
utation. Morgan’s Wonderland is a very laudable and 
note-worthy undertaking. See his pic-tures on Page 
5. Our assistant Rabban has a super starry gala in the 
works. While our Chief Rabban has a car show with 
the Laredo Shrine Club. He just finished his Cigars and 
Whiskey as his own membership event and our entry 
into new revenue with his Paleo BBQ, Market Daze, and 
Kevin Fowler. None of the above would have happened 
had they not the support from a 
stellar Potentate Robert Norman 
with the backing of the Ladys driv-
en by Ms. Tiffany. Smile, Alzafar, 
you’re looking good.

Continued from Page 16
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Nekodah Temple No. 44
Daughters of the Nile
Queen Regina Beseth

The summer season may be over, but the heat is still with 
us so continue to take care.  Students have returned to the 
classrooms in person or online.  With only four months 
left of the year, we begin to prepare for the holidays and 
the new year.  

As you make plans for the rest of the year, we hope you 
will join us at the upcoming events: 

September 6, 2022, 6:30pm-9:00pm Bingo in the Alzafar 
Shrine parlors. $10 per person and an appetizer. Event 
Chair – Pr Tirzah Brandy Reyes Cell- 210 542-2041  

September 20, 2022, 10:00am – 1:00pm Sewing room – 
Alzafar Shrine parlors   Chair – PQ Peggy Songer 210-771-
0098 and Co-Chair PQ Margie Flores 210-213-1853

October 18, 2022, 10:00am – 1:00pm Sewing room – Alza-
far Shrine parlors Chair – PQ Peggy Songer 210-771-0098 
and Co-Chair PQ Margie Flores 210-213-1853

November 5, 2022, 2:00pm – 4:00pm High Tea – Alzafar 
Shrine parlors Chair – PQ Peggy Songer 210-771-0098 and 
Co-Chair Pr Cynthia Beck Cell- 210-416-5876

November 15, 2022, 11:30am – 2:00pm Thanksgiving 
Luncheon in Alzafar Dining room Event Chair – Pr Tirzah 
Brandy Reyes Cell- 210 542-2041  

November 29, 2022, 6:30pm – 9:00pm Bunco – Alzafar 
Shrine parlors $10 per person and an appetizer 
Event Chair – Pr Badoura Debbie Kingery Cell- 210-413-
7087

Help us keep the household roster up to date. If you have 
new contact information such as mailing or email address 
or phone you may send it to the Nekodah group account: 
nekodahtempleno44@gmail.com.  

If you or someone you know would like to become a mem-
ber of the Daughters of the Nile, Nekodah Temple No. 44, 
please contact any of our members or the Membership 
Team: PQ Carol Carpenter, PQ. Margie Flores, PQ. Peggy 
Songer, PQ. Barbara Wells, Pr. Cindy Garza. 

We are Nekodah Strong

meet this year in October and we would love to have as 
many ladies as possible join us for this very fund event. 
This includes courts from the Mid-States area. Please email 
Altrui.Court@gmail.com for information to register for 
this great event.
	 If you have any updates to your contact infor-
mation, please send the updates to our email address at 
Altrui.court@gmail.com. 
	 We have a great court here in San Antonio and we 
raise money each year to donate to the Shriner’s Hospitals 
and other Shrine groups.  It is all about the kids. 
	 If you or anyone you know would like to join us, 
please email us Altrui.Court@gmail.com and someone will 
contact you.
	 Until next time, stay safe.
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Where & When Our Shrine Units, 
Clubs, & Masonic Lodges Meet
ALZAFAR UNIT MEETING SCHEDULE

BAND			   Each Thursday 	 6:30 P.M.	Room 7
BREWS BROTHERS	 4th Wednesday	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 5
BURNING SUN 		  2nd Wednesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 5
CABIRI 			   Wed. 2nd Thru. 	 12:00 N 	 As Designated
CAMP ALZAFAR		  Memorial Day 	 12:00 N 	 Camp Pavilion
			   July 4th & Labor Day
CHAPARRAL 		  1st Monday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 4
DE-MOLAY 		  2nd Thursday	 6:00 P.M. As Designated
DESERT KNIGHTS	 3rd Wednesday	 7:00 PM 	 Directors Rm.
DIRECTORS STAFF 	 2nd Tuesday  	 7:30 P.M. 	Directors Rm.
DRUM CORPS 		  Each Thursday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 8
FARIS 			   As Called			  Camp Alzafar
GOLF UNIT		  2nd Tuesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 8
HIGHLANDERS BAND 	 Each Thursday 	 6:30 P.M. 	Room 9
HILLBILLY CLAN 		 2nd Sun Feb., Apr.	 5:00 P.M. 	Roustabout 	
			   June, Aug., Oct., Dec.
HONOR GUARD 		  1st Monday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 12
HOSPITAL CORPS 	 3rd Tuesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 6
HOT SANDS BBQ		  Wed. before stated	 7:00 P.M 	Pavilion
KERR KLOWNS 		  4th Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 11
LEGION OF HONOR 	 4th Thursday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 4
MINI-WHEELS 		  2nd Tuesday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 10
MOTOR CLUB 		  3rd Tuesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 9
MOTOR PATROL 		  3rd Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 5
NEMNUF 		  2nd Monday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Room 11
ORIENTAL BAND 		 Each Wednesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 8
PATROL 			  4th Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 6
PROVOST GUARD 	 1st Wednesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Provost Gd. 
RED ROADSTERS 		 1st Tuesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Room 10
RUFFINAS		  2nd  Sunday		  Camp Alzafar 
RV CLUB 		  4th Weekend 		  As Designated
SENIORS 		  1st Thursday 	 12:00 N 	 Roustabout
SHOTGUN 		  2nd Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Directors Rm
SONS OF HIRAM 		 1st Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Parlors
SASIRNOS CLOWNS	 1st Wednesday	 7:00 P.M. 	As Designated

		       SHRINE CLUB MEETINGS	
BOERNE SC		  3rd Wednesday 	 6:30 P.M. 	As Designated
CANYON LAKE 		  2nd Monday 	 6:30 P.M. 	Lakeside GC
FT. CLARK SPRINGS 	 4th Saturday 	 6:30 P.M. 	Ramada Inn 
GUADALUPE VALLEY 	 3rd Monday 	 6:00 P.M. 	As Designated
HILL COUNTRY 		  2nd Wednesday	 11:30A.M. Inn o/t Hills
LAREDO SC		  1st Wednesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	As Designated

AFFILIATED ORGANIZATIONS MEETINGS
ANCHOR MASONIC LODGE 2nd+4th Thurs.	 7:00P.M. Alzafar rear
CIBOLO MASONIC LODGE	  4th Monday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Alzafar rear
KELLY MASONIC LODGE	   1st Tuesday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Alzafar rear
VICTORY MASONIC LDG. 	  2nd Tuesday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Alzafar rear
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE	  2nd Thursday 	 7:30 P.M. 	Parlors
LADIES OF THE SHRINE	   1st Thursday 	 7:00 P.M. 	Parlors

Former Potentates of 
Alzafar Shriners

1916 Frank R. Newton Sr* 
1917 Ted Millburn*
1918 J. A. Patterson* 
1919 Henry Rabe*
1920 Robert Burne*
1921 Sylvan  Lang* 
1922 Robert S. Michael* 
1923 Nathan K. Tracy* 
1924 H.  W.  Weber* 
1925 Herman Horner* 
1926 Charles D. Hall* 
1927 S. X. Callahan* 
1928 John Lomax*
1929 Henry A. Hirschberg*
1930 A.J. McKenzie*
1931 Louis P. Hartung*
1932 Anton N. Moursund*
1933 G.G. Grebenheimer*
1934 Porter Loring*
1935 P.D. Mathis*
1936 Geo. F. Dullnig*
1937 Willard E. Simpson*
1938 C. Baumberger, Jr.*
1939 William Eifler*
1940 William H. Wallace*
1941 Daniel O’Connell*
1942 O.J. Solcher*
1943 Rennie Wright*
1944 Albert A. Green*
1945 W.D. Turbeville*
1946 Ted E. Poppe*
1947 Alfred W. Harlos*
1948 Sam A. Chapman*
1949 Richard Adams*
1950 Roy Akers*
1951 Glen K. Schuepbach*
1952 W.C. “Pat” Welch*
1953 Elliot J. Bilhartz*
1954 Ray H. Trimmier*
1955 T.M. McCormick*
1956 H.S. Norman*
1957 W.B. Jack Ball*
1958 Floyd J. Griffin*
1959 Henry W. Eitt*
1960 Harvey McDonald*
1961 L.L. Woodman*
1962 George W. Henry*
1963 Barney Norris*
1964 Jack B. Lee*
1965 Robert B. O’Connor*
1966 E. Jeff Ashcraft, Jr.*
1967 D. Neal Talley*
1968 Wm. H. Ferguson*

1969 Keith Gerstner*
1970 Jack W. Cones, Jr.*
1971 Bruce Waitz*
1972 Floyd F. Graham*
1973 Drue H. Floyd*
1974 Jack O. Dietz*
1975 H.C. Kopplow*
1976 W.H. “Bill” Elmore*
1977 Thurman Barrett, Jr.*
1978 Floyd O. Schneider*
1979 Reese L. Harrison, Jr.
1980 Burdit W. McCoy*
1981 James V. Gullette*
1982 Joseph M. Clark*
1983 George D. Vann, Jr.*
1984 Joe Roy Hollaway*
1985 E.C. “Bud” Jordan*
1986 Sidney D. Autry*
1987 Terry McGuire*
1988 James Dockery, Jr.*
1989 George J. Labinski*
1990 James W. Todd
1991 Ray Fuller*
1992 Robert “Bob” Jett
1993 Emmett C. George*
1994 E.C. “Ed” Vest*
1995 Tom Boothe*
1996 Jerry Krupp*
1997 Harry D. Rose*
1998 Robert D. “Bob” Green
1999 Robert “Bobby” Hunt
2000 Bob Stephens*
2001 Loren Hayes*
2002 J. Philip Knight-Sheen
2003 Wayne R. Duncan
2004 Steve R. Molnar*
2005 Stuart H. Simms*
2006 Frank B. Hunter*
2007 Joseph Calvey
2008 Paul F. McCombs
2009 James “Jim” Strayer*
2010 Richard “Rick” Reyes II
2011 Gregorio “G.I.” Flores
2012 Robert “Bob” Jones
2013 Tom Young
2014 Expelled
2015 Jay Dee Thomas
2016 John Dunn
2017 Gary Radvansky
2018 Jason Triggs
2019 Eric DeWalt
2020 Marty Bartlett
2021 L. Travis Elmendorf

Alzafar Shriners Who Are Former 
Potentates of Other Shrine Centers

1964 Roy Reynolds* 		  (El Bekal Shriners)
1970-71 Eldon O. Wesner* 	 (Anezeh Shriners)
1979 Ray Robinson		  (Suez Shriners)
1981 Donald Garrido* 		  (Abou Saad Shriners)
1983 David Martin 		  (Suez Shriners)
1998 Terry Zittle 		  (Abou Saad Shriners)
2012 Rick Oberg		  (El Zagal Shriners)

* An Asterisk Denotes the Passing* An Asterisk Denotes the Passing
of Our Illustrious Sirof Our Illustrious Sir
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2022 Master Calendar

As we continue to move through the year we will look to have 
days added or subtracted. Please send in your unit event ASAP:

September
5th					     Divan/Finance Meeting					     5:00 pm
8th					     Shrine stated meeting						      7:00 pm
10th					     Car Show Laredo Pla-Mor Center				    8:00 am
					     Bob Bullock Fwy
October
1st					     Shrine Hospital Gala						      7:00 pm
					     Shriners Hospitals for Children
					     Annual Fundraiser	
10th					     Divan/Finance Meeting					     5:00 pm

13th					     Shrine stated meeting						      7:00 pm
15th					     Giovanni and the Hired Guns 				    7:00 pm
					     SASA Pavilion
					     Fraternal fundraiser
November
7th					     Divan/Finance Meeting					     5:00 pm

10th					     Shrine stated meeting						      7:00 pm

24th					     Thanksgiving							       All Day

25th					     Paleo BBQ + Market Daze 					     Light the Fires
26th 					     Paleo Judging + Market Daze and Kevin Fowler		  All Day
					     Kevin Fowler							       Gates open at 6 pm


